
The Executive Committee has held four meetings since the January 16, 2003 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES


Strategic Planning
a) The WSU strategic planning process is coming to a close.  The document that has been created out of this process is one that will not remain stagnant but can be adjusted as changes occur.

b) The SOM Strategic Planning is in the action planning stage.  At the intergroup session goals were set and groups formed for each specific goal to be further explored.  

Provost Search

Dr. Hopkins has been selected as Provost.

SOM Class Size

The possibility of increasing the SOM class size has been discussed.  Issues regarding the production of physicians nationally, increasing numbers as a potential revenue stream, what we can and can’t do were discussed.    After further discussion it was decided to table this for now to be revisited if a greater interests is shown in increasing our numbers in the future.

Department of Surgery Chair Search

The search is progressing well.  Two external candidates and one internal have been invited for a second interview.  Second interviews will begin the week of May 12, 2003.

Graduation at Schuster Center

Graduation will be held at the Schuster Center this year.

B.
STATE ISSUES:
State Budget

House Bill 95 has been passed which contains deep cuts to higher education.  There was a good deal of unsettling language in the Bill.  This bill requires our Line Items be cut substantially.  The Senate Finance Committee budget deliberations are underway.  It is expected that the original bill will be challenged.  We are lobbying for higher education.  As this could have a serious impact on the School of Medicine, an across the board temporary hiring freeze has been instituted with the exceptions for critical positions.

C.
NATIONAL ISSUES

NIH Budget

There is a push at this time for the budget to be boosted in the House and Senate.  Biomedical Research is still being looked upon very favorably.  

Supreme Court Case

No decision has been made regarding the affirmative action case against the University of Michigan.  It appears that the basic premise that Michigan is applying is o.k.  

Wright Brothers Institute
The Wright Brothers Institute was formed by local business leaders with the goal of promoting Air Force endeavors to develop their needs and partnering with local universities.  Wright Brothers Institute is now sponsoring an initiative in Cell Dynamics with the School of Medicine.

USMLE II Changes
The USMLE II has raised the standard passing score by eight points.  We will be looking at various academic markers to ascertain whether our standards are high enough.
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